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Directors Download for Advisory Board Meeting January 15, 2025 

Stephanie Payne 

OPERATIONS 

 Youth Basketball was another success!  Could not have completed another 

successful season without the help of our coaches and other volunteers.   

 Halloween Hustle hosted many kids and families with games in the gym and hot 

dogs served in Activity Room.  Lower turnout than previous years, but still fun to 

be had. 

 Attended the Land Managers Forum with and presented on the partnership we 

have with PIA, highlighting our trails and Parks and Rec assistance.  

 Jingle and Mingle was hosted again with Parks and Rec, Police Department, and 

Library, with help from Public Works, Advisory Board members, community 

members pitching in with various needs.  Thank you Gregg and Michele for 

attending and helping out – December is always a busy month with so much 

happening and traveling, we appreciate your assistance, as always! 

 I will be attending an Alaska State Office of Boating Safety Educators 

Symposium in Anchorage on January 14th – 17th to talk with others about trends 

in boating education, networking opportunities, and more!  Very excited to attend 

and work on ways to increase boating safety in our community. 

 Youth Volleyball is open for registration!  Coach Chrystine will be leading our 

youth players into another season. 

 I will be conducting an American Red Cross First Aid/CPR/AED certification 

course for our new USCG Auxiliary members on Saturday, January 4th.   

 We will be receiving new workout equipment from Life Fitness to replace some 

malfunctioning treadmills and ellipticals, along with a few new pieces that have 

been asked for.  Expecting these in March.   

 We have also purchased the spare lap pool pump, casket lowering device, and 

equipment to repair gym ceiling (using remaining funds to purchase exercise 

equipment). 

 The school has concluded the majority of their pool sessions for the remainder of 

the school year.  Adaptive swimmers and the kindergarten class will still use the 

pool for a small portion of the day.  Scott has presented a new pool schedule that 
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includes another Parent Tot swim, an adjusted lunch lap swim, and time for swim 

lessons, as time permits and instructors are available.  

 I will be hosting another round of Adult Swim Lessons, please send any 

interested persons my way. 

 Scott is hosting his annual Winter Sprint Triathlon on Saturday, January 4th at 

10a!  

 

MAINTENANCE 

 Due to overheating issues with the sauna, it has been closed until an new 

heating unit arrives.   

 Alan has been learning the ropes and will be completing his Certified Pool 

Operators training in January.  I am working on my CPO recertification. 

 Still working on the plan for the Aquatic Center sewer repairs.  Awaiting updated 

cost estimates for top down approach and tunneling options.   

 Collaborating with ATS (Remote HVAC service team) and school to schedule a 

visit by ATS team to update all software, look over systems, make 

recommendations, and train school, P&R and Borough maintenance staff on our 

systems. 

 

This concludes my report, please present any questions you may have. 

 


